



## Committee Meeting Minutes

17/01/11

**Meeting Started:** 18:35

**Meeting Finished:** 19:25

**Present:**

Ben Clark (Secretary)  
Elliot Hill (Novice Rep)  
Jess Turberville (Social Secretary) (18:55)  
Jonathan Ellis (Vice Chair)  
Kimberley Taylor (Treasurer)  
Mat Cole (Equipment Officer)  
Mike Furlong (Team Captain)  
Thomas Cram (Chairman)

**Absent:**

Andrew Buchan (Records and Publicity)

**Arrow Repairs:**

The arrow repair kit is now kept in the "Mingles" tool box; many of the arrows have been repaired and returned to the Archery store cupboard.

**Competitions:**

**Nottingham B.U.T.T.S:** (30<sup>th</sup> January)

The committee are still waiting on specific details about this shoot.

**Warwick B.U.T.T.S:** (5<sup>th</sup> February)

It was noted that a Mini-Bus is available for both B.U.T.T.S competitions above.

**Rutland Combined FITA:** (12<sup>th</sup>/13<sup>th</sup> February)

Using cars as the form of transport should be fine, seven people are registered.

**BUTC, Napier University (Edinburgh)** (19<sup>th</sup> February)

**BUCS Indoors (Cardiff)** (5<sup>th</sup> March)

The committee are still waiting on specific details about transport; a suggestion was made to stay the night before, since the team could be shooting in the morning session.

A University arranged coach would probably leave straight after.

**B.U.T.T.S Championships (Warwick)** (12<sup>th</sup> March)

The Ball will probably take place on the evening and it is likely that the club will be shooting in the morning; Thomas Cram suggested it would be better if the club travelled back to Loughborough to get ready before heading back to Warwick. Ashleigh McCloud doesn't want to drive the minibus back, so the club will need to take a few cars unless they stay the night.

## Committee Meeting Minutes

17/01/11



### **Competition Attendance:**

It was decided that if someone dropped out on the day of the competition (including during) the entry would be charged upon them. Mike Furlong will send out an email warning them that this will be the case.

### **Friendly Competition with Birmingham:**

Since this year Loughborough and Birmingham wouldn't be shooting together, frequent suggestions were made that a friendly would be planned during sometime this year.

This friendly will most likely take place outdoors and unfortunately the Novices would have not have enough practice before either this competition or the deadline for the BUCS qualifying scores.

A possible date for this was suggested for the 7th of May.

### **Socials:**

It was suggested that the Archery Club had a joint social with the Trampolining Club; Kimberley Taylor will be able to contact them again to see if they are still interested for this term.

### **Skittles Social:**

It was suggested by Thomas Cram that the skittles social be held towards the end of this term in "The Swan". Jess Turberville should start to collect interest and awareness of this.

### **I.O.M:**

Only two more places are needed, all committee members should promote the trip as much as they can to those in the club that are debating whether they should go.

The T-shirts should be organised by Ben Clark, Jonathan Ellis and Jess Turberville. Ben Clark will contact Alan Stubbings to help. A likely colour of the shirt will be Orange with black design.

### **A.O.B:**

### **Outdoor Shooting Location:**

Mathew Cole asked what the status of this ongoing action was.

Tower's Pitch is still looking like the most likely location to shoot outdoors, but the committee are still in contact with SDC, AU and Rugby to see if they can get a more permanent location since Rugby teams are given priority.

An outdoor shed was also discussed; however plans for this are currently unlikely due to "architectural reasons".



## Committee Meeting Minutes

17/01/11

### **Club Kit:**

Mike Furlong asked about the status of this action.

Ben Clark is still awaiting confirmation that the "End of January" target can be achieved by the manufacturers. He will go to the Loughborough Innovation Centre to find out what has been happening.

### **Sessions:**

|                                    |   |                |                  |
|------------------------------------|---|----------------|------------------|
| Monday 24 <sup>th</sup> January    | – | Ben Clark      |                  |
| Tuesday 25 <sup>th</sup> January   | – | Mathew Cole    |                  |
| Wednesday 26 <sup>st</sup> January | – | Thomas Cram    | Session 1pm -3pm |
| Friday 28 <sup>rd</sup> January    | – | Jonathan Ellis |                  |
| Monday 31 <sup>st</sup> January    | – | Ben Clark      |                  |
| Tuesday 1 <sup>st</sup> January    | – | Mike Furlong   |                  |
| Wednesday 2 <sup>nd</sup> February | – |                | (Cancelled)      |
| Friday 4 <sup>th</sup> February    | – | Thomas Cram    |                  |

The next committee meeting will be held on Thursday 3<sup>rd</sup> February 2011, 7pm in the Whitworth building.

**Ben Clark**  
**LSAC Secretary '10 – '11**

